HIGHLAND WATER DISTRICT

PO BOX 158,   (24602 OLD OWEN RD)
MONROE, WA 98272-0158

PHONE (360) 794-6900 

E-MAIL staff@highlandwaterdistrict.com
MINUTES FOR THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF HIGHLAND WATER DISTRICT ON THURSDAY JULY 12th 2018
Call to order:
Commissioner Stonebridge announced that a quorum of the board was present and called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.

Commissioners present:
Ted Stonebridge, Richard Johnson, Donovan Sheppard
Staff and Contractors:
Ray Phelps; Susan Forbes
Visitors:
Jack Wahl and Lynn Brimmer

Q&A for Visitors:
Jack and Lynn attended the meeting to discuss paving issues on 271st. There was some discussion and the Board will wait until it gets information from the Engineer and quotes for asphalt before it takes any action. There will be further discussion at the August meeting.

Prior Minutes:
The Commissioners reviewed the minutes for the June 14, 2018 meeting. Commissioner Johnson made a motion to approve the minutes as written. Commissioner Sheppard seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.
Engineer:
Nothing at this meeting.
Attorney:
Nothing for this meeting.
Field Supervisor:

A. Usage:
Unaccounted for usage for HWD for June was 14% and for Friar Creek it was 8%. There was a short discussion.
B. Driveway/Parking:
Two different quotes were done and the Commissioners would like to see more quotes before any action is taken.
C. Audit:
The annual audit exit conference will be held on July 17th at the Office. Commissioner Stonebridge volunteered to attend for the Board.
F. Server:
There was an issue with the server that is being worked on. The IT recommended faster internet to avoid issues in the future. There was some discussion and Commissioner Johnson made a motion to switch the District from DSL to Comcast internet. Commissioner Stonebridge seconded the motion and it carried unanimously. Staff will also check on Comcast security costs.
Commissioners:


   A. Financials:
The financials for June 2018 were given to the Commissioners to review. There was a short discussion. 
   B. Credits for misreads:
There were three accounts that had inaccurate reads. Commissioner Sheppard motioned to credit the accounts for the amount they were overcharges. Commissioner Johnson seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.
Vouchers/Payroll:
Commissioner Stonebridge made a motion to approve vouchers 5760 through 5777 in the amount of $54,079.64. Commissioner Johnson seconded the motion and it carried unanimously. Commissioner Sheppard made a motion to approve payroll for July in the amount of $14,841.39. Commissioner Johnson seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.

Next meeting:
The next regular meeting will be held on Thursday, August 9th 2018 at 6 p.m. at the District office at 24602 Old Owen Rd, Monroe, WA 98272.

Concluded:
The meeting was concluded at 7:52pm July 12, 2018.
Approved:
August 9, 2018


   Attended__ Absent__


Ted Stonebridge, President


   Attended__ Absent__


Richard Johnson, Vice President


   Attended__ Absent__


Donovan Sheppard, Secretary
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